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SUBMISSION ON AER PRELIMINARY DETERMINATIONS FOR ENRGEX AND ERGON ENERGY REVENUES FOR 2015-20
BACKGROUND

The Queensland Consumers’ Association (the Association) is a non-profit organisation which exists to advance the interests of Queensland consumers.  The Association’s members work in a voluntary capacity and specialise in particular policy areas, including energy.  The Association is a member of the Consumers’ Federation of Australia, the peak body for Australian consumer groups and is represented on the Queensland Competition Authority’s Consumer Consultative Committee and the Energy and Water Queensland Ombudsman’s Advisory Council.  The Association is also a member of the Queensland Council of Social Service’s Essential Services Consultative Group.
The Association welcomes the opportunity to make this submission.

The contact person for this submission is: Ian Jarratt, email ijarratt@australiamail.com

GENERAL COMMENTS
1. The relevance to Queensland consumers and the economy of the AER’s final decisions on distributor allowed revenues for 2015-20 can not be overemphasised.  Distributor revenues have a major impact on retail electricity prices and thus on the cost of living and the Queensland economy.
2. The Association has participated in the consultation and engagement processes undertaken by the AER, Energex and Ergon Energy associated with these preliminary determinations.  And, while there is still scope to further improve these processes, the Association considers that they were far superior to those associated with the 2010-15 determinations.  The Association particularly welcomes the establishment of the Consumer Challenge Panel which has greatly facilitated the Association’s consideration of the many and complex issues.

3. The Association also made a written submission to, and appeared before the Senate Environment and Communications References Committee’s recent inquiry into the Performance and Management of Electricity Network Companies which released its interim report in April 2015 and its final report in June 2015.  Although these reports do not appear to contain recommendations specific to these determinations, the Association considers that, wherever possible, the AER should take the Committee’s recommendation into account when making its final determinations.

4. The Association supports the submissions made by the Queensland Council of Social Service and the Total Environment Centre.



